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From the President 
It is newsletter time again and I think we 
have experienced a first … no articles from 
members were submitted for this edition. 
Brian Snyder, in his capacity as Meeting 
Coordinator, has information on an insert 
page in this edition for our upcoming 

biennial New York City meeting October 1-2-3. 
During a phone call, in May, with the other club officers 
Lebo Newman and Brian, we anticipated the ‘no articles’ 
situation, then decided that we would dedicate this 
newsletter edition to the member’s Sell-n-Swap that is held 
on Saturday during our meeting.  We contacted those 
members who usually have a table of great items for sale, 
or trade, and asked if they planned to be a seller/trader at 
this club meeting; if they were interested again this year, 
then could they provide a description or even better 
pictures of items they would bring. 
In this edition, there are pictures of some terrific collector 
items that you can be the new owner of coming from the 
Saturday, October 3 Sell-n-Swap event. However, if you are 
not able to attend this meeting and you have an interest in 
any of the items found in this newsletter, it is acceptable for 
you to directly contact the seller, get more information and 
possibly strike a deal before the October meeting – shipping 
and handling fees would be involved for any sale 
agreements before New York City.  
Items are from Francine Grillo, Jean & Bob Weaver, Paul 
Lajoie, Nancy Frost and myself. Interesting sidebar; prior to 
the May decision about dedication of this newsletter, I 
received a box, in early April, from Jean & Bob Weaver; 
when I opened the box I read their note indicating they 
were moving and downsizing and wanted to donate the 
enclosed items to the club with the proceeds going to the 
club’s bank account. At the time I received the box, I was in 
the process of preparing to move from my 2nd floor 
apartment to a rancher house and the number of my boxes 
was nearly overwhelming. I moved the donated items’ box 

to the house and did not get into it till early June to take 
pictures – I hope the pictures and brief descriptions are 
acceptable. If you have an interest in any of these items and 
will not be attending the NYC meeting, contact Francine 
Grillo for the items on pages 5 & 6 or me for the items from 
the Weaver’s on pages 3 & 4 or my items on page 7. 

Bill Brown 
I received a call from Kay Lande Brown letting me know 
that her dear husband Bill had passed in April. Bill was a U.S. 
Air Force and Korean War veteran and enjoyed choral 
singing. Bill attended recent club meetings with Kay. 

Membership Directory Updates 
Each November we send an updated membership directory 
– printed on light green paper. We try to keep it current as 
members join or let us know of a change of address, phone 
number, email address or social media information. 
Please find last year’s directory and make sure we have 
accurate information about you. Send updates to any club 
officer; remember you have the right to privacy and the 
only information we would publish – at your request – is 
your name, State/Country where you live and when you 
joined the club. 

2015 NYC Meeting’s Raffle 
One of the activities we conduct during the Saturday of our 
NYC meeting is a raffle of items donated by club members. 
Attendees buy tickets and place one part into a bag 
associated with an individual items, then during the 
business meeting/dinner we draw a ticket of the winner. 
Of course this means you are in attendance and that 
removes at least half of the membership from participating. 
So, because this newsletter edition is full of pictures, we 
decided to place some of the donated items in the raffle 
and make them available to all members – you can buy 
raffle tickets, we will issue your tickets, place one half in the 
bag for the item(s) of your choice and if your ticket is drawn 
the item will be mailed to you, no shipping or handling fees. 
View the four currently available raffle items and the ticket 
purchase processes on the back page of this newsletter.  
















